
                                  Florida Department of 
Memorandum               Environmental Protection  
 

 

TO:        Marshall Seymore, P.E.  19-Aug-2005 
 
FROM:      R. J. Prusa        
 
DATE:      August 16, 2005 
 
SUBJECT: Permit Evaluation Summary – 0064386-003-WT 
            Tire Disposal Services – Jackson County 
 
 The review of an application for a permit to operate a waste tire processing 
facility is complete.  The facility, owned by J.E. Merrifield, Inc., and named Tire Disposal 
Services, is located at 3053 Barnes Lane, in Cottondale, in Jackson County.  This 
facility was previously permitted under DEP Permit Number 0064386-003-WT, which 
expired on July 31, 2004. 
 
Application 
The application was received on June 8, 2005.  A Request for Additional Information 
letter was sent on June 17, 2005.  The application was complete on July 26, 2005. 
 
Groundwater Monitoring/Geotechnical/Hydrogeological 
Not Applicable  
 
Stormwater 
Stormwater control meets the requirements of Rule 62-25, F.A.C. 
 
Closure/Financial Assurance 
Financial Assurance cost estimate for $2,500.00, for closure, was approved on June 24, 
2005.  Financial assurance documentation (letter of credit) was approved by SWM FA-
Tallahassee on July 26, 2004. 
 
Facility Compliance 
This facility was found to be operating with an expired Department permit.  A SFCO is 
being prepared for issuance for operation without a Department permit.  An inspection 
on June 13, 2005 found the facility operationally in-compliance.  The issuance of this 
permit can occur once the SFCO is signed and the penalty paid-in-full. 
 
RJP/rp 


